RECEIVED

BRANFORD FIRE DEPARTMENT

VOLUNTEER PENSION/STIPEND COMMITTEE MINUTES
TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE
BRANFORD, CONNECTICUT

Members of the Volunteer Pension/Stipend Committee met on November 15, 2017. The meeting was called to order at 5:10 PM at Town Hall.

Finance Director Jim Finch, Chairman Madeline (Buzz) Clem, Bill Cusack, Present: Captain Steve Palumbo, Deputy Chief Tim Murray and Chief Tom Mahoney. Commissioner Kathy Fox was absent.

Fire Police Captain Joseph Tulli was invited to meet with the committee. In the past there was confusion regarding training requirements for the Fire Police to enable them to receive a Stipend. Since Fire Police are not Firefighters their requirements are different. The discussion went well and Captain Tulli was excused.

Since our last meeting committee member Cal Ohidy passed away. His position needs to be replaced. The name of Hal Barringham from Co. #2 was discussed. Jim stated that First Selectman Cosgrove had been contacted by another person interested in this position. Chairman Clem will meet with Mr. Cosgrove to inform him the committee would prefer Mr. Barringham be added to the committee.

There was no other business; DC Murray made a motion to adjourn at 6:10 PM. The motion was seconded by Bill Cusack. All approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Madeline Y. Clem

Chairman